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Dear Parents

The children may have told you about our new reading programme ‘Success for All'. There is information for you on the
school website under the heading of ‘Our Curriculum’ should you wish to find out more. We are all very excited about
introducing this evidence-based initiative to Hawes Side. The programme does require us to make some timetabling
changes to accommodate all the lessons. This means that family assemblies will be moving to the end of the school day
on a Friday as of Friday 1° February. Hopefully this will not present any issues to families wishing to come along but we
do apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. We will be presenting ‘Success for All’ to parents at an after school
event in the near future, more details to follow.

Mr Shepherd

School Choir (Key Stage 2) — Choir practice will resume on Thursday 21° February, 3.20pm-4.15pm and will be held in
the small hall. This term we will be learning ‘songs from the shows’.

Attendance — week ending 18 January 2019

Best Key Stage 1 class attendance RS 99.3%

Best Key Stage 2 class attendance 3H 98.6%
Most punctual Key Stage 1 class RA 1 late arrival each
Most punctual Key Stage 2 class 3H, 3§, 4S 0 late arrivals
Whole school attendance for the week 95.4%
Number of pupils late at least once during the week 47

It is expected that all schools will remain above 96.2% and, as you can see, we are below this level this week. Please
make every effort to get your children into school as poor attendance is not only a barrier to progress but can leave
the children with large gaps in their learning that can be very difficult to fill.

To continue our quest for great attendance we are running a ‘Golden Ticket’ initiative whereby each week pupils who
have 100% attendance will receive a ‘Golden Ticket’. These tickets can be posted into the golden box in the library
and a prize draw will take place at the end of each half-term.

At Hawes Side Academy it is our aim to promote 100% attendance so that our pupils have 100% chance of success
during their time with us. If a child is absent from school they are absent from learning!

School Values Award
Class Effort Award (Respect, Resilience, Responsibility, Reconciliation,
Reflection, Everyone Matters)

1H [Jack — For a super effort in phonics Ted - For showing respect by always using beautiful
manners

1S |Jorgie — For 100% effort in her phonics work! Lily — For always being respectful towards others. A great
role model

1A |Ruben — For his consistent effort in reading at Wilfie — For showing great resilience in group activities

home and at school

2H |Joseph — For trying hard in all our lessons Mayson and Carter — For settling in well into Hawes Side
Academy and for following our school rules

2S |Deacon - For an excellent ‘castle and sun’ in the Rhianna-Mollie — For an excellent start at Hawes Side
style of Paul Klee Academy

2A [Jack and Bentley — For their sustained efforts with [Jayden — For being a supportive learning partner and

improving their handwriting helpful team member
3H | Alisha-Mai — For outstanding effort during our Evie — For looking after her friends and making sure
getting along together lessons everyone matters
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3S |Seth — For excellent effort in presentation Oliver — For working as a team and showing resilience
throughout his work

3A |Sophie — For excellent effort feeding back ideas to |Luca — For working well as part of a team and making sure
the class and completing all her work everyone matters

4H |Sammy — For putting in extra effort during partner |Jason — For helping others with their learning
work

4S | Lola — For being very focused in maths Zlata — For being a responsible member of class 45 who
always tidies her table

4A | Olivia — For working hard to improve her maths Tom — For being a responsible team member

work
5H |Bradly — For amazing effort in swimming Jayden — For ensuring that everyone matters and being
supportive to his peers
5S |Luke — For trying hard in topic work Nicole — For being a responsible learner

5A | Aaron — For putting great effort into handwriting |Sienna — For being responsible for her learning and taking
part in lessons

6H |Jasmine — For always taking pride in her work Bobby — For being resilient in his reading

6S |Mckenzie — For having the courage to tell Mrs Sebastian — For improved attitude towards teamwork and
Wright she was wrong! realising everyone matters

6A |Luke — For always striving to learn more William — For settling into his learning team really well

Hawes Side Academy Website — Don't forget to visit our website to see all of our latest news see: www.hawes-
side.co.uk/news

Diary Dates
(correct at time of printing)

Class 4A Family Assembly — Friday 25 January — 9:10-9:30am
Class 4H Family Assembly — Friday 1 February — 2:50-3:10pm

School closes for Spring Half Term Term — Non Uniform Day (£1 donation gratefully received to go towards
curriculum enhancement) — Friday 15" February 2019
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 finish @ 3:15pm)
(Years 3,4,5& 6 @ 3:20pm)

School re-opens — Tuesday 26" February 2019 @ 8:50am
Class 3H Family Assembly — Friday 1** March 2019 — 2:50-3:10pm
Class 3S Family Assembly — Friday 8" March 2019 — 2:50-3:10pm

Class 3A Family Assembly — Friday 15 March 2019 — 2:50-3:10pm

Class 2H Family Assembly — Friday 22" March 2019 — 2:50-3:10pm

Class 2S Family Assembly — Friday 29" March 2019 — 2:50-3:10pm
Class 2A Family Assembly — Friday 5% April 2019 — 2:50-3:10pm

School closes for Easter Break 2019 Term — Non Uniform Day (£1 donation gratefully received to go towards
curriculum enhancement) — Friday 12 April 2019
(Whole school finish @ 2:00pm)

School re-opens — Tuesday 23" April 2019 @ 8:50am
School closed for May Day — Monday 6" May 2019
Year 6 SATs — week commencing 13" May 2019

School closes for Summer Half Term Term — Non Uniform Day (£1 donation gratefully received to go towards
curriculum enhancement) — Friday 24*" May 2019
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 finish @ 3:15pm)
(Years 3,4,5& 6 @ 3:20pm)
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School re-opens — Monday 10*" June 2019 @ 8:50am

School closes for Summer Holidays 2019 Term — Non Uniform Day (£1 donation gratefully received to go towards
curriculum enhancement) — Friday 19* July 2019

(Whole school finish @ 2:00pm)

Please note change of time of class 4H Family Assembly

Hawes Side Academy
Term Dates — 2019/2020

School Closes School Opens (8.50 am)
Autumn Terms 2019 Tuesday 3 September 2019
starts
Friday 18 October 2019
Autumn Half Term 2019 (Foundation, Yrs 1& 2 @ 3.15 pm) Tuesday 29 October 2019
(Yrs3,4,5, & 6 @ 3.20 pm)
Christmas 2019 Friday 20 December 2019 Monday 6 January 2020
(Whole school @ 2.00 pm)
Spring Half Term 2020 Friday 14 February 2020 Tuesday 25 February 2020
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3.15pm)
(Yrs3,4,5,& 6 @ 3.20 pm)
Easter Break 2020 Friday 3 April 2020 Tuesday 14 April 2020
(Whole school @ 2.00 pm)
Friday 1 May 2020
May Day 2020 (Foundation, Yrs 1& 2 @ 3.15 pm) Tuesday 5 May 2020
(Yrs3,4,5, & 6 @ 3.20 pm)
Friday 22 May 2020
Summer Half Term 2020 (Foundation, Yrs 1& 2 @ 3.15 pm) Monday 8 June 2020
(Yrs3,4,5,& 6 @ 3.20 pm)
Summer 2020 Friday 17 July 2020
(Whole school @ 2.00 pm)
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Get Fit and Elfie!

14 January 2019

Mrs Becky Foxton
Hawes Side Academy
Johnsville Avenue
Blackpool

FY4 3HZ

Dear Mrs Becky Foxton and all at Hawes Side Academy,

| just wanted to write and say a HUGE thank you for supporting the children of Brian House and
their families this Christmas by deciding to ‘Get Fit and Elfie’ and host your very own EIf Run. |
really hope that all of your elves had a wonderful time taking part, helping you to raise an
astonishing £840!

The EIf Run has been a fantastic success for Brian House so far and we really hope that you
have enjoyed it as much as we have. We are overwhelmed at the support we have received from
over 30 local schools who have taken part in the EIf Run this year, meaning that over 6000
school children have taken part in fundraising for their local children’s hospice this festive period.
It is humbling to see so many local children supporting the children of Brian House this Christmas
and something that we hope you are very proud to have taken part in this year.

To put it simply, we just couldn’t provide our vital service without you, our local schools, who
contribute so much to Brian House each and every year. So, on behalf of all at Brian House, we
would like to say a big thank you to everyone involved — to the mischievous elves, the Elfie
Selfie-taking teachers and of course not forgetting the sponsor paying parents!

We would love to come to one of your assemblies and present a cheque for all your hard work
fundraising, please do let me know and | would love to come along!

Once again, thank you so much to Hawes Side Academy for your support. You really are making
a huge difference to the lives of so many children and families across the Fylde Coast and your
kindness means so much to so many.

Best wishes,

(noe

Chloe Rossall
Community & Corporate Fundraising Assistant

Trinity holds the details of all its supporters in order to keep in touch. These details are never passed to a 3™
party. If you would prefer us to remove your name from our mailing list, please email
.uk or telephone fundraising 01253 359362
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10th January 2019
Dear Hawes Side Academy,
Thank you so much for your Spotacular donation of £506 to BBC Children in Need.

The' energy, creativity and generosity from all of our nurseries, schools and colleges has been truly fantastic.
We're so grateful to you for being a part of it and we hope you had fun doing your thing!

The money you have raised means that we can continue to support disadvantaged children and young people
across the UK, so that they can live safe, happy lives and have the chance to reach their potential.

If you'd like to find out more about the difference your fundraising makes, head over to www.bbcchildreninneed.
co.uk/schools/ where you can sign up for our newsletter, read stories and see photos of some of the children
you’'ve helped.

Once again, many thanks from Proud Schools Partner Twinkl and the team at BBC Children in Need.

Best wishes,

A\'» [ VA

Simon Antrobus
Chief Executive, BBC Children in Need
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